Department of Rehabilitation Services (DORS)
Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)
Statewide Committee of Blind Vendors

Minutes of the May 1, 2019
Attendance: 
Committee:

Keith Haley, Brandy Altergott, Frank Roberts, Chad Farr, Angel Torres, Shelly McDermott
Alternate:

Amos Fatorma



Bureau:
Ed Owens
Everyone on the conference call identified themselves.

This meeting was called to address site surveys which arose following the March committee meeting.

The New Haven Free Public Library had advised that their current contract for food service was expiring and they were seeking DORS’ interest in the operation. The committee reviewed the information from the site survey.

Motion made by Brandy Altergott to waive the food service operation at the New Haven Free Public Library but to retain the rights to vending machines at this site.
Seconded by: Shelly McDermott

Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
General Services Administration advised DORS that they intended to seek leased space in New London to accommodate the needs of Social Security. The anticipated number of employees is 16. The Committee noted that this would not sustain a vending operation.

Motion made by Shelly McDermott to waive the opportunity proposed at the future New London Social Security Office

Seconded by: Amos Fatorma

Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
The Committee reviewed a request by General Services Administration to consider revisiting services for the 450 Main Street, Hartford facility. During a site survey it was determined by staff and GSA that the best option would be reviewing the placement of the vending machines and explore what other products could be vended.
As this does not represent a change to the services provided, a motion was not put forth.

A motion was made by Brandy Altergott to amend the agenda to allow discussion on the proposed store fronts at the Buckingham Street Garage, as the notification was received after the posting of the agenda.

Seconded by: Shelly McDermott

Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
As a part of the renovations to 165 Capitol Avenue, the state constructed a parking garage on the corner of Buckingham Street in Hartford. The garage construction includes street level store front retail space.  DAS has inquired as to DORS’ interest in utilizing this space for the Business Enterprise Program. The area is unfinished. Any build out costs will be borne by the user.
A motion was made by Brandy Altergott to waive the use of the store front space at the Buckingham Street Garage but retain the rights to vending machine placement should that be requested in the future.

Seconded by: Shelly McDermott

Vote: Yes – 6, No – 0, Abstained – 0
A motion was made by Shelly McDermott to adjourn.
Seconded by 
Amos Fatorma
Vote: Yes – 7, No – 0, Abstained – 0
Meeting adjourned at 4:45 p.m. 
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